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"GRIFFIN - REAL ESTATE - | 
Rte. 415 Memorial Highway 

Dallas, PA 18612 

- DALLAS - If you want a home that reflects lots of care and pride, come 
see this spacious 3 bedroom, 2 1/2 bath bi-level. Offers eat-in kitchen, 
living room w/fireplace, dining room, large family room, 2 car garage. In 
wonderful family neighborhood. Call Mary..............ccccvvuennn..... $144,900 

675-HOME 

  

OPEN HOUSE SUNDAY o 2-4 P.M. 
12 Kingswood Drive | 

DALLAS (Orchard View Terrace) Unbeatable Value! You couldn't 
build this 4 bedroom brick tudor style bi-level for this price. Offers 
modern kitchen w/dishwasher, living room, dining room, spacious 
family room wi/fireplace, full ceramic bath plus 2 halves, 2 car 
garage. Office on lower level. Superb family neighborhood. $134,900 
Directions: From W-B, take Rt. 309 N, turn right at Hess Gas 
Station on to Dorchester Dr. First street on right, Kingswood. 
  

OPEN HOUSE SUNDAY o 2-4 P.M. 
38A Bunker Hill Rd. 

BACK MOUNTAIN - Enjoy the view from the 12x24' deck off the 
dining room. Live with nature just outside your back door while 
enjoying the convenience to town (10 minutes). This 3 bedroom bi- 
level is situated on 1 acre with an above ground pool. Dallas 

pet te Re $91,900 
Directions: Rt. 309 to Carveton Rd., continue to Bunker Hill Rd. 
Road is after fourth house on left. Watch for our signs. 

Schools. Call Mary..................... 

  

HGHWAY. CALL MARY.   HARVEYS LAKE NEW LISTING! Relaxing Swiss Chalet Retreat...on 
approx. 1 acre all your own. Lovely decks w/sliding glass doors that bring 
the outdoors in. Offers 2 bedrooms, 1 1/2 baths, eat-in kitchen, spacious 
living room w/woodburner & dining room Call Martha ................ $71,900 

DALLAS - (RENTAL) PROFESSIONAL OFFICE SPACE AVAILABLE 
NOW!EXCLUSIVE LOCATION - HIDDEN ACRES - OFF OF MEMORIAL 

LIST WITH US...WE GET RESULTS! 675-4663 or 675-HOME 
CALL ANYTIME! ; 

is, 

Phone 675-4663 

  
  

    

  

GRADUATE NURSES - Members of this year’s nursing class at LCCC are, from left, first row: Geor- 
gette Jevin, Harding; Kimberly Lizak, Dupont; Rosemary Mantgana, Pittston; Carolyn Bellucci, Moun- 
taintop; Diane Blaski, Wilkes-Barre; Diane Beisel, Wyoming; Ray Fedor, Wilkes-Barre; Sandi Mumich, 

Freeland; and Brenda Hage, Dallas. 
Second Row: Christine Bobeck, Drums; Judy Kalweit Yaple, Shickshinny; Carmelita Zarola, Wilkes- 
Barre; Carol Shultis, Forty Fort; Anne Solano, Pittston; Jodi DePrimo, Pittston: Diane Rose Pepe, 
Wilkes-Barre; Mary Carol Hunter, Berwick; Lori Napkori, Wilkes-Barre; Linda Pollick, Kingston: Patricia 
Bevilacqua, Dallas; Anne Theresa Dohman, Wilkes-Barre; and Christine L. Conyngham, Dallas. 
Third Row: Collen Grevera, Nanticoke; Patricia Gavlick, Ashley; Laurie Pisano, Pittston Township; Ann 
Masulis, Pittston; Kelly Moran, Hudson; Noelle Benzi, Plains; Theresa Riley, McAdoo; Mary Pratz, 
Dallas; Patricia Naegele, Clarks Summit; Mary Ann Yale, Hunlock Creek; Corry Goodwin, Hunlock 
Creek; John David Budziak, Wilkes-Barre; Lisa Ratayski, Wilkes-Barre; and Brigid Pugh, Bloomsburg. 
Fourth Row: Rita Mogavero, Hughestown, Diane Grabosky, Exeter; Janice Manganiello, Pittston: Lisa 
Fazio, Scranton; Norma Ackerman, White Haven; Janet Naples, Pittston; Marcella Vanchure, Bear 
Creek; Steve McKeown, Wilkes-Barre; Mary Bunoski, Exeter; Janet Lew, Wilkes-Barre: and Cindy Zim- 
merman, Nuremburg. 
Fifth Row: Jane Moran, Wilkes-Barre; May Lou Smith, Orange; Anna Shandra, Hanover Township; 
Maria Stine, Wilkes-Barre; Wendy Christian, West Pittston; Karen Bolka, Nanticoke: Sue-Ann Hall, 
Hudson; Carol Lee, Avoca; Kate Micklasavage, Dupont; Cath 
Berwick; and Richard Tomko, Sugar Notch. 
Sixth Row: Mark Blessing, Mountaintop; John Mullen, Bloomsburg; James Sheridan, Plymouth: Cheryl- 
Ann Schell, Kingston; Christine Trowbridge, Warrior Run; Sandra Honis, Conyngham; Darin Ambosie, 
Slocum; David Hirko, Hazelton; Jeff Sheridan, Berwick; Rick Morgan, Wilkes-Barre: and Richard 
Boucher, Ashley. 

y Nesler, Wilkes-Barre; Valerie J. Orlando, 

LCCC nursing grads will be honored 
Members of the graduating 
nursing class at Luzerne County 
Community College will be hon- 
ored at the annual Nursing Gradu- 
ation Breakfast which is sched- 
uled for Sunday morning, May 21, 
at 9:30 a.m., at Gus Genetti’'s in 
Wilkes-Barre. 

The college's nursing depart- 
ment will recognize the graduates 
and their family and friends dur- 

ing a program which will include 
remarks by college president Tho- 

mas J. Moran; Dr. William Camp, 
provost; and Dr. Ann M. Williams, 

dean of arts and sciences. Intro- 
ductions will be made by Thomas 
P. Leary, dean of admissions and 
student services; Cheryl Schell and 
John Mullen, graduating students, 
will offer Invocation and Benedic- 
tion respectively. 

Ruth Seeherman, director of the 
LCCC nursing program, will pro- 
vide the welcome and the presen- 
tation of the faculty academic 
award; and Dr. Sharon Hudacek, 

assistant director of nursing, and 
Mary Gavenonis, nursing instruc- 
tor, will present the graduating 

class. Nursing instructors Ann 
Isaacs and Jane Brown will pres- 
ent the class with the nursing pins; 
and Peggy Sosnak, nursing instruc- 
tor and Nursing Forum advisor, 
will make a special presentation to 

the graduates. 

James Sheridan, president of 
the Nursing Forum and graduat- 
ing student, will also offer some 
remarks on behalf of the class. 
Music selections for the program 
are being arranged by Arthur F. 
McCormick and Ruth Sweger. 

Dallas PTO focuses on environment 
The Dallas Elementary PTO 

invited all parents, teachers and 
students to the Spring Member- 
ship meeting which was held on 
May 5 at 7:15 p.m. at the Dallas 
Elementary School. The agenda 
included the announcement of the 
officer of the PTO for the 1989- 
1990 school year and an evening of 
“Environmental Awareness in Your 
Own Backyard.” Speakers included 
Mr. Wayne Hughes, Dallas Sr. High 
School Environmental Educator 
and Ms. Angela Wassel, Frances 
Slocum State Park Naturalist. Ms. 
Lucy Callahan, kindergarten 
teacher at Dallas Elementary acted 

as games coordinator for the chil- 
dren during the presentation. 

The purpose of the presentation 
was to make adults and children 
aware and understand the impor- 
tance of their natural environment. 
Information was available on the 
“Hands On" programs scheduled 
for the summer at Frances Slocum 
State Park and ideas which will 
stimulate positive attitudes toward 
wildlife and the environment we 
share. The Back Mountain com- 
munities are the focus of increas- 
ing developmental pressures. The 
concern over this fact prompted 
the Dallas Elementary PTO to 

. ARN hE. 

sponsor the Awareness Program. 
Games were planned to encour- 

age youngsters and their parents 
and teachers to become individu- 
ally motivated to do their share in 
lessening environmental problems 
and improving their personal envi- 
ronmental backyards. 

The following officers of the PTO 
for the 1989-1990 school year were 
announced: They are: President, 
Nancy Barnard; Vice President, 
Sandy Sprau; Second Vice Presi- 
dent, Ruth Tetschner; Secretary, 
Lynn Fleming; Treasurer, Diane 
Hoover. hii 

Associate degrees were conferred 
on 64 candidates at commence- 
ment exercises at Penn State 
Wilkes-Barre May 12. Four addi- 
tional students returned to the 
Wilkes-Barre campus to receive 
bachelor degrees. 

Top student honors went to 
Christopher Trusky, a surveying 
technology major, who graduated 
with Highest Distinction Honors. 
Trusky also received the Pennsyl- 
vania Land Surveyors Society 
Award. 

Highest Distinction Honors went 
to Andrew Breazeale, Shavertown, 
electrical engineering technology; 

electrical engineering technology. 
Student Paul Mehl, Shavertown, 
biomedical technology; and Scott 
A. Pearson; Sweet Valley, electri- 
cal engineering technology; gradu- 
ated with Distinction Honors. 

The following Back Mountain 
students were inducted into the 
Tau Alpha Pi honorary engineer- 
ing society; Andrew Breazeale, 
Shavertown, electrical enginner- 
ing technology; Matthew Eichorn, 
Dallas, electrical engineering tech- 

Jablowski named Back Mount 
At their annual Installation and 

Awards Banquet, the Back Moun- 
tain Jaycees named John J. Jab- 
lowski, Jr. as the “Jaycee of the 
Year.” Each year the Jaycees se- 
lect a member who has, through 
his or her leadership and organ- 
izational skills, given exceptional 
service to the community and 
chapter. 

Jablowski, who was recently 
elected as President of the Back 

Mountain club has served as 
Management Vice-President and 
has successfully coordinated many 
of the organizations community 
activities and fund raising efforts. 
Prior to joining the Back Mountain 

~ Jaycees, Jablowski was an active 
leader in the Clarion Area Jaycees, 
a top ranked chapter in Pennsyl- 
vania. ; 

A resident of Hanover Town- 
ship, Jablowski is also an active 
firefighter with the Newtown Vol- 
unteer Fire Company. He serves 

| .;andJeffrey Hontz, of Shickshinny, is 

  

nology; and Scott Pearson, Sweet 
Valley, electrical engineering tech- 
nology. 

Dr. James Ryan, campus ex- 
ecutive officer, presided over the 
ceremony, with invocation given 
by the Reverend Brooke Rolston, 
Director Northeast Regional Min- 
istry in Higher Education. A wel- 
come to family and freinds was 
made by John N. Conyngham, III, 
chairman of the campus Advisory 
Board. = Congressman Paul E. 
Kanjorski gave the commencement 
address. 

, Jerry Kowalski, recipient of the 
1988 Advisory Board Outstanding 
Community. Leadership ‘Award 
gave the charge to the graduates. 

Following the conferring of de- 
grees, JoAnn C. Post, president of 
the campus Alumni Society, deliv- 
ered greetings from the alumni. 

Associate degree recipients were: 
Letters, Arts, and Sciences; Vicki 
L. Delaney, Shavertown; Tiffiany 
D. Suggs, Dallas; and Bruce B. 
Weeks, Dallas. Electrical Engi- 
neering Technology: Steve G. Alla- 
baugh, Shickshinny; Robert Bol- 

  

JOHN JABLOWSKI JR. 

on the Board of Directors of the 
Penn State/Wilkes-Barre Alumni 
Society and is a member of the 
Hanover Area Democratic Organ- 
iztion. He currently serves as a 
Staff Assistant to U.S. Rep. Paul e. 

  

Playschool kids entertain at Meadows 

  

Local Penn State campus graduates 64 
carovic, Tunkhannock; Andrew M. 
Breazeale, Shavertown; Matthew 
Eichorn, Dallas; Michael A. Goble, 

Noxen; Kristell K. Kocher, Dallas: 

David E. Kozlowski, Hunlock 

Creek; Scott A. Pearson, Sweet 
Valley; Joseph F. Shwartz, Shav- 
ertown; Louis R. Sorber, Shicksh- 

inny. Mechanical Engineering 
Technology: Christopher M. Fetter- 
man, Dallas; Brent M. Jurista, 
Tunkhannock; : 

Students in the Biomedical 
Equipruent Technology program 
received certificates at the com- 
mencement program, and after 
completing a summer internship, 
will receive associate degrees. They 
are: Kevin C. Carpenter, Lehman; 
John E. Harrison, Hunlock Creek; 
and Paul Mehl, Shavertown; The 
following student will receive her 
degree on completion of the sum- 
mer session of classes: Letters, 
Arts and Sciences: Melissa Evans, 
Dallas. Bachelor degrees awarded: 

J 

ae
, 

B.S. Electrrical Engineering: Jef- - 
frey W. Hontz, Shickshinney; B.S. 
Chemical Engineering: Carl D. 
Harrison, Hunlock Creek. 

ian Jaycee of the year 
Kanjorski (D-Pennsylvania). 

Other chapter award winners 
honored by President Karen Sch- 
leyer of Dallas include Joe Rub- 
bico of Shavertown who was hon- 
ored as the “Outstanding Officer of 
the Year” and Steve Steltz of Shick- 
shinny who received the “Rookie of 
the Year” award. The “Project of 
the Year” was the successful Fall 
Fair Stand chaired by Frank Mor- 
gan of Dallas and John Jablowski 
of Hanover Township. District 
Director Donna Cupinski of Dallas 
was also honored for her service to 
the local chapters. 

The Back Mountain Jaycees are 
a community oriented leadership 
training organization that is open 
to men and women between the 
ages of 21 and 40. The Jaycees 
meet the first Tuesday of every 
month at the Castle Inn, Rt. 415 
Dallas at 8 p.m. For further infor- 
mation on the group contact any 
member or call 825-0599. 

  
Kindergarten students from the Playschool, Dallas, recently visited residents at the Meadows Nursing 
Center, Dallas, to present a special Spring Music Program. A Mum plant was also donated by the 
students for each diningroom. 
Students show, from left, are Matthew Eyet, Kirby Jo Richards with Katherine Gensel, resident at the 
Meadows Nursing Center; Clair Gammage, Seth Yeager and Laura Ann Loeffler. 
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